BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP:  TOBACCO PRODUCTS
MONDAY, MARCH 18, 2013
The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Monday, March 18, 2013 with Chairman Randy Merritt presiding.  Present were Commissioners Richard Harden, Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans
3:30 p.m.  Chairman Merritt called the meeting to order.

The purpose of the Workshop is to allow discussion between the Board and the public regarding the sale and distribution of flavored tobacco and all tobacco products.

The Board adopted an Ordinance restricting the sale and distribution of flavored tobacco products on November 5, 2012, with an effective date of February 1, 2013.  Some of the businesses in the County expressed concerns with how the Ordinance would affect their business and sales.  On January 22, 2013, the Board brought the item back for consideration and voted to repeal the Ordinance in its entirety.  

The Board later approved to hold a Workshop in order to further discuss and try to come up with some alternatives that may result in a new Ordinance.
At this Workshop, the Commissioners agreed that tobacco products should be removed from the sales counter and a person would have to be assisted by the vendor in order to make a purchase of a tobacco product.
There is presently no draft Ordinance for consideration.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 4:20 p.m.

